# PLUMIER NEWS

DATES OF INTEREST:



 May 8 Regular Council Meeting at City Hall
 6:00 p.m.





The City of Plummer would like to thank Councilmen Bill Weems, Clare Livingston, Caleb Pinkston, Ashley Languein and City Clerk/Treasurer for their help planting three trees in our community on April 26th. A flowering tree was planted in Fisk Park, next to City Hall and the other two trees were planted at the Community Center.

#### CALLING ALL BUSINESSES AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS:

Plummer Days still needs your help...We need individuals and or groups of people willing to put forth a little bit of time and effort in organizing Plummer Days. All ideas for vendors and activities will be considered.

Please contact City Hall if you are interested in lending a hand and keeping Plummer Days going.

#### **Plummer City News**

Plummer City News is published by the City of Plummer and provided to customers free of charge. An electronic version is available upon request.

Any comments about this publication can be addressed to the City Clerk at P.O. Box B, Plummer, Idaho 83851 or (208) 686-1641 or by email at: erin@cityofplummer.org

In accordance with Federal law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) policy, the City of Plummer is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue SW, Washington DC 20250-9410 or call 1-800-795-3272 (voice) or 202-720-6382 (TDD).

#### BUDGET PAY

The City staff has been working diligently to get Budget Pay accounts calculated. If you have requested to be placed on the open enrollment list, your account is now being calculated to determine what your Budget Pay amount will be. Letters and Agreement forms will be mailed to all customers who have been placed on our enrollment list. If you are a current Budget Pay customer, you will only receive a new letter and agreement form if your calculated amount changes. Agreement forms will need to be signed and returned to City Hall no later than May 30th.

The second week of May will be the last week we will accept requests to be placed on Budget Pay.

As some of you may know, the City has opted to change credit card service providers. In the past, the City has absorbed the credit/debit card fees incurred when our customers used a debit/credit card to pay their bill. After careful consideration, the City has decided not to incur the fee any longer and has switched to Access Idaho. This company does impose a fee to the user of 3% + \$1.00 when using your credit/ debit card to pay your utility bill. The City only receives the payment amount of the utility bill. The City still accepts cash and/or check as payment. We would also like to announce that by choosing to go with Access Idaho, our customers can now pay their bill online @ cityofplummer.org

### Adopt-A-Street

Warmer weather is on its way! Now is the perfect time to get down to City Hall and pick a street. There is no cost to Adopt-A-Street. You do need to get signed up and make your mark on the map. Hurry down before someone else adopts the area you want! The City will provide you with large garbage bags and disposable gloves

The City Crew will be ditching in many areas around the city. Please notify City Hall if you have culverts that are plugged. They will also be flushing hydrants in certain areas of town this spring, so if you notice discoloration in your water be patient, it will clear up. The crew would also like to remind everyone that your pets need to be secured allowing clear access to your meters for proper servicing and reading.

## Library Comer

#### Save the dates!

Friends of the Library Book Sale will be June 7th in the public library's meeting room 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Newly elected Library Friends Officers are Pat Hutchinson, Judy Erickson, Mary Rozema and Kate Harrison. Their next regular meeting will be-June 10th at 1:00

New Friends are always welcome!

"Fizz Boom Read" is the

Summer Reading Program theme which begins June 12th. Families are encouraged to Participate together. Win prizes for checking out books and reading. There will be no weekly activities this year, But there will be weekly incentive prizes.

Sign up forms are available now at the library And need to be turned in to the library by June 10th For more information please call the library at 686-1812

A beautiful array of teapots are on display

At the library through May